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Welcome  
Welcome to the December/January edition of the SCC newsletter, where we continue to 
celebrate Sandgate Canoe Club 20th anniversary. 

We have a new Club Photograph on the cover, and we celebrated in style on the Lady 
Brisbane, see Mick Geary's account. We also celebrated our paddlers' achievements over 
the past 12 months with the usual, and not so usual awards, well done everyone! 

Paul has forwarded the King Billy results to date, so if you are not sure how your times are 
going check them out and remember you get a point for just turning up! 

Member Profiles this month are Janelle Ellwood and Paul Wilson. 

I know the WOW weekend was a couple of months ago, however there was so much packed 
into the weekend and so much information to share, Janelle has given another update. 

Don't forget to let Barry know if you are attending the Annual AVPIPCP or if you just want to 
find out what it means! 

The Paddle Planning Committee has once again made sure we will have something to do 
over the Christmas break, it includes, King Billy and Basic Skills. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the newsletter contributors over the past 
twelve months, you have really made editing the newsletter a pleasure. 

There will not be a newsletter in January, however I will be calling for your contributions in 
the last weeks of January for the Newsletter for First Saturday in February. 

I wish all of our readers a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 
Happy Reading. 
Kaye Watson      
Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 
 
 

Basic Skills Courses 

Next Basic Skills Award 17th January and 7th February 
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From the President's Deckchair   Bruce Pilcher 

¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ[ŀŘȅ .ǊƛǎōŀƴŜΩ ǎŀǿ ƻǳǊ !ƴƴǳŀƭ !ǿŀǊŘǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘΦ  

This year your Committee decided to create a permanent record of all Life Members, and 
display that, along with the Diamond Award, the Most Improved Paddler, and The Paddler 
of the Year Trophy in our cabinet at the VMR. 

At the Club General Meeting next Saturday 
6th December at VMR at 11.30am, you will be 
able to see these items. 

The General Meeting is the first chance the 
Members have had since the AGM in June, to 
let the Committee know your thoughts on how 
we can help make the Club run better, or any 
other matter you want discussed. 

Please email our Secretary Michael Locke 
mlocke@westnet.com.au with your ideas. 

Important Dates, besides next Saturday 6th. 

CPR Course Tuesday Week 9th December at 
VMR 6.30 till 9pm, phone me (0409 503 098) 
to book. Treasurer - Richard is away on leave. 

We must have 6 people to run this Course. 

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ Paddle: 

20th December 8am from Yundah Street. 

But you must advise that you are coming or 
you wƻƴΩǘ ŜŀǘΦ 9Ƴŀƛƭ .ŀǊǊȅ wŜƴŀǳŘ 
<bazrservices@gmail.com> 

Basic Skills on January 17th and February 7th. 

Safe Paddling 
Bruce Pilcher 
President 

 

Bruce Pilcher with some of the Club's recent 
presidents: 

John Blackley, Alana Bold, Bruce Pilcher, Sue 
Gollagher and Mike Parsons 

 

mailto:mlocke@westnet.com.au


4  

 

SCC Celebrating 20 Years 
 

Lady Brisbane Christmas Party  Mike Geary 

 

The Christmas break up for our 20th anniversary year was a celebrated in style by 84 
fortunate club members, their partners and family. We set out on from Brett's wharf on a 
picture perfect day that the committee had obviously dialed in for success. It was a 
complete contrast to the adventurous weather of the Bribie trip last year, not that anyone 
commented on this, at least not much. 
The Lady Brisbane was a delight, well appointed and comfortable with staff who looked 
after us very well. With military precision we trooped onboard, turned left for champagne 
and then right for name tags . The day was started with class and it continued this way all 
day.  
We meandered up the river at a leisurely pace that allowed good conversation and the 
ability to take in the sights at the same time.  
Before we enjoyed a lovely lunch we were treated to the ŎƭǳōΩǎ annual awards 
presentations which is detailed further in this newsletter. Many ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ efforts were 
recognized and applauded. For myself I enjoyed the little extra class of tokens, like hats, that 
came with some of the awards. Selwyn resembled one of the Village People when he was 
given a police hat to wear for the duration of the trip as his token. While wƛŎƘŀǊŘΩǎ hat gave 
a certain grandeur to his persona as the club detective. If I were you Selwyn I would check to 
see either who you offended or who Richard bribed. 
We ventured out and around St Helena island and it was interesting how different the view 
seems when you have just consumed a great BBQ lunch and perhaps a wine or beer, then 
when you are grinding out the same trip in a kayak fuelled by baked beans and coffee. There 
were a few people who said they could easily be spoiled by doing too many trips like this 
one. Look out for the next ȅŜŀǊΩǎ award for the best motor on a kayak. 
The weather and the boat delivered a beautiful trip. Much thanks to everyone involved for 
all the organization as the effort produced a classic day. As a club we are fortunate to have 
an enthusiastic executive who have put in a lot of energy and drive to keep making the club 
even better. Special thanks for Selwyn, who scouted out and helped, deliver a trip at such 
great value.  The bar has been set high for next year, see you all again at the next break up. 
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2014 Clubôs Appreciation Awards 
20th Anniversary and Christmas Party Awards 
 

During our recent successful 20th Anniversary and Christmas Club cruise, a number awards 
were presented that recognised both members who had provided a lot of support to the 
/ƭǳō ƻǾŜǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜƭƭ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƎƘǘŜǊ ƳƻƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōΩǎ 
year.  A summary of these is detailed: 
 

 
tŜǘŜǊ .ŜƪƪŜǊǎΧΦ 
Peter has been a  long time member of the Club, who, contrary 
to rumour has decided not to hang up his paddle, he has 
renewed his membership and may review it when he turns 90!  
 Peter gives all Club members the reason to continue on.  Award 
was a voucher for a day trip from Cross Country Coach Tours 
. 

 
 

Peter and Barry 

 
Ruth Hatcher 
Ruth is a long term member and ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
qualified Flat water Instructors, helping to hold the Club 
together and building it up during its earlier years. 
We would like Ruth to know that this and her continued 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΣ ƛǎ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  
Award was a voucher from Cross Country Coach Tours 
 
Ruth and Garry Hatcher 

 
 

Greg Litherland 
Greg helps to set up the kayaks and issues them to visiting and Club 
member Saturday paddlers. he is usually there from 6.30am.  Greg has 
been Boat booking Officer for several years.  As Greg is a keen racer, and 
ƭƛƪŜǎ ǘƻ ǇŀŘŘƭŜ ƻƴ ŀ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ǘƻƻΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀ ƧǳƎƎƭŜΧΦŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ 
complains. We would also like to thank him for a most unexpected 
donation to the Club for a number Sandgate Canoe Club stickers, which 
were distributed to members on the day.  Greg was awarded with a 
special lighting system to help with the operation of his I-pad. 

Greg 
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Ron Roberts 
Awarded the Master-Chef Award.  Not only did Ron cook fantastic 
meat burgers on the day we held the Wetland Wander Event in June 
this year, but because of the popularity of the day (or was it the 
cooking?), he had to leave the stove, race out and buy more supplies, 
ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ..vΩƛƴƎ ǘŀǎƪ ƻƴ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ƻǘƘŜǊ /ƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  !ƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
Open Day last Saturday, he did it again, supported by a team of 
willing volunteers.  It was with thanks that we award Ron with a 
wƻǎŎƻΩǎ DƛŦǘ ±ƻǳŎƘŜǊΦ 

 
Ron with his award 

 
wƻō bŜƭǎƻƴΧΦǘƘŜ ΨThink you Can Dance.  For those of us who 
paddled from Bongaree for an overnight stay at Golden Beach near 
/ŀƭƻǳƴŘǊŀ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ wƻōΩǎ 
obvious joy while listening to and almost being at one with the 
Kiwi singers, this was an event that had the Power Boat Club really 
ǊƻŎƪƛƴΩΦ  wƻō Ŧǳƭƭȅ ŘŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀ wƻǎŎƻΩǎ DƛŦǘ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊΧΦΦand the floral 
hat. 

 
 

Rob Nelson 

 
Keith WillisΧΧǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ YŜƛǘƘΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘe Club over 
many years, particularly with new members, following their Basic 
Skills Award achievement. His supervising during creek paddles has 
helped new members gain the confidence and strength required for 
more adventurous activities. 

 
 

Keith 

 
Selwyn GǊŀȅΧΦΦfrom one of a members words in his 
ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴΧΦΦΩƻƴ ŀ ǇŀŘŘƭŜ Σŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƭƻǿ ƻƴŜǎΣ 
ƳŜƴǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ 
ǘǊƛǇΩΧΦŀ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǇŀŘŘƭŜΦ  
Selwyn also spent many days researching the options for the Annual 
Awards Celebration, resulting in a most successful event enjoyed by 
record numbers. 
A Rosco Canoes voucher, plus a police cap to assist in his future 
patrols during the forthcoming G20 event was presented. 

Selwyn 
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Richard Womack: 
 óThe Inspector Closteau Awardô There is only one of our members who 
has excelled in Kayak Exploring to the level that Richard has reached.  A 
ǉǳƻǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ άŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘǊƻǘǘƛƴƎ ŀǿŀȅ ƻŦŦ ǳǇ ŎǊŜŜƪǎ Σǘƻ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ 
ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊΧΦŀƴŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘƻry! Snake, view, whatever, he 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜέ  CƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ 
moments for those who paddle and 
ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ǿƛǘƘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘΣ ŀ wƻǎŎƻΩǎ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊΣ 
straw hat and magnifying glass. 
 
 

Major Awards 

Diamond Award 
Previously awarded to: 
2007- Jo Nott, 2008- Allana Bold, 2009- Sue Gollagher, 2010- John Blackley 2011- Lawrie 
Fagan, 2012- Ψ/ǳǊƭȅΩ [ŜŜΣ нлмо- Bruce Pilcher/Graham Moorhead 

This Award is provided to recognise the contribution to the Club, 
over many years, by a volunteer who has done far more that was 
expected in the role in which they have responsibility. Frequently 
this a long serving Committee Member, or a person who has 
contributed to training, trip leadership, and expanding the paddling 
community. 

This year the Award is made jointly to Cheryl Christensen and 
Janelle Ellwood 

Most Improved Paddler 
A perpetual trophy, introduced by former President Sue Gollagher, awarded for the first 
time in 2013 to Kaye Watson. 
This year there are two members awarded, flat water and sea kayak 

Flat water Paddler Gavin Cook 
In 2013 Gavin was recognised with some potential while 
his handicap was regularly increased during the King 
Billy Competition. During 2014, he increased his training, 
and successfully completed the 9 races in the Chris 
Hurley Cup Competition. 
His total points earned in that Competition ensured he 
won that event. 
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Sea Kayaker  Reg Brighté.. 

 
Reg received several nominations from his peers; 
observations from trip leaders and trainers, confirmed 
ǘƘŀǘ wŜƎΩǎ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ Ƙŀd shown a definite 
improvement in his paddling ability during the year. A 
ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜΧΦ ŀǇǇƭŀǳŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘΦ 
 
 

Paddler(s) of the Year  

Previous Winners:  
2001 Robyn Dahl and Maurie Kerr 
2008 Mike Parsons 
2009 Lawrie Fagan 
2012 Paul Lange 
2013 Mark and Kimberley Mustchin 
 

 

While our internal Club activity can 
determine who is our top paddler, sometimes 
we have the opportunity to determine this 
through interstate, or state wide events.  
 Rob Litherland and Coleen Hobdell scored 
the highest number of points during the Chris 
Hurley Cup Competition, in the mixed double 
category, a nine Race Series, which ended in 
November. 

The Runners up in their competition, included an Olympic 
representative. 
We congratulate Rob and Colleen for their persistence, 
competitive attitude and great result during the 2014 Racing 
Season. 
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Our latest LIFE MEMBER  Sue Gollagherôs involvement with SCC 

 άI joined the club in 2006 when I came along to do a basic skills course. Because I'd lived 
overseas for a long time, I wanted to enjoy everything on offer 
in SE QLD, and the best thing about life around here is the 
waterways. I was a complete beginner on that course. In fact I 
thought I'd signed up to go canoeing and was perplexed by the 
kayaks Jo Nott showed us.  

The basic skills course was heaps of fun, so I wandered into the 
general meeting that was on that Saturday. I wandered out 
again as a volunteer for the next Wetland Wander. The first of 
many! The people I did Basic Skills with all exchanged phone 
numbers, and we formed an enthusiastic group, meeting most 
Saturdays to drag out the club kayaks and practise our skills 
paddling up and down Nundah Creek.  After a few months most 
of that group gradually bought sea kayaks and began going out 
into the bay. I had originally thought I'd do the same. I was really 

looking forward to camping trips and exploring the bay. Unfortunately, I was broke, but I did 
persevere. About that time, I went to the AGM and became membership registrar and boat 
booking officer. I figured that if I were going to be using club kayaks for the foreseeable 
future, I may as well be the one getting the boats out. 

One day, Allana Bold brought some racing kayaks down for an introduction to racing 
morning. I decided to have a go and to my amazement, I didn't fall in. Well, that was the 
start of a whole new world of paddling skills for me. The racers were really welcoming and 
helped me out with gear. Lawrie Fagan spent time showing me the technique and I spent 
months paddling alone up and down Nundah Creek, until I was fit enough to keep up with 
the group. In 2007, I won a Most Improved Paddler award at the club Xmas party and 
started going to races.  

Racing is heaps of fun. I enjoy the camaraderie of race day and the weekend trips away to 
events. Through racing, I've become friendly with paddlers from all the clubs in SE QLD and 
northern NSW. I became racing secretary and have been actively involved in running the 
Wetland Wander since 2008. A highlight was the 2009 World Masters Games at the Olympic 
Venue in Sydney. The opportunity to socialise with paddlers from all over the world was 
incredible. 

Because I was secretary for 4 years and president for 1, I've met most members over the 
years. I think the friendliness of the people, coupled with the depth of paddle experience we 
have, makes this a great club. Also, when someone needs a hand, such as after the floods in 
recent years, members all pitch in. One strength of SCC is that the club is big enough for 
members to explore all different types of paddling. One regret I have is that there are simply 
not enough hours in the day for me to get into sea kayaking as well as racing and stand up 
paddling.  

I'm about to move away but I'll keep up 2nd club membership at SCC and will turn up 
occasionally to annoy people. This club has too many great people to walk away from 
completelyέ 
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Racing News 
 

King Billy Time Trial Results up to the 20th November. Check the calendar for the next date. 
 

 
 

 


